
Minutes of the General Membership Meeting Potrero Hill Democratic Club  
Held October 6, 2015

• A general membership meeting of the Potrero Hill Democratic Club (the “Club”) was held at the Potrero Hill
Neighborhood House on October 6, 2015.

• Joni Eisen, president of the Club, called the meeting to order at 7:10 pm local time. She noted the presence 
of a quorum. 

• Ms. Eisen asked the membership if there were any changes to the agenda. There being none, the agenda for 
the meeting was approved by acclamation. 

• Ms. Eisen then made the following announcements:

o Members could join the Sierra Club by midnight on October 6 and vote in the upcoming board 
election, which was being contested by a slate sponsored by SF BARF. 

o A town hall meeting on organizing to pass Proposition I would be held by the Club and the Potrero 
Boosters Neighborhood Association on October 12, 7:00 pm at the Potrero Hill Neighborhood 
House.

o Members should sign-up to deliver our endorsement door hangers; a sign-up sheet was circulated. 

o The Club would have a table at the Potrero Hill Festival on October 17, from 11:00 am to 4:00 pm. 
Members were encouraged to sign up for a shift at the table. 

o A neighborhood fundraiser for Sheriff Ross Mirkarimi would be held on October 18, from 2:00 to 
4:00 pm, at 1119 Kansas Street. 

o The Club would register voters and pass out our endorsement flyers at Sunday Streets on October 
18, from noon to 3:00 pm on Valencia at 22nd Street. Members were encouraged to participate. 

o Potrero Hill History Night would take place on October 24, from 5:30 to 9:00 pm at the International
Studies Academy. The Club would have a table distributing material related to its endorsements. 

• Ms. Eisen introduced the program for the meeting, a forum on the drought and climate change co-sponsored 
by San Francisco Tomorrow and San Francisco for Democracy. The forum was moderated by Loretta Lynch,
the Club’s vice president, and included:

o Jenifer Clary, Water Program Manager for Clean Water Action.

o Barry Nelson, Bay Conservation and Development Commissioner and Principal at Western Water 
Strategies. 

o Adam Scow, California Director for Food and Water Watch.

o Video of the forum was filmed by Jeff Whittington, to be posted on all 3 sponsoring groups' web 
sites. 

• There being no further business before the Club, Ms. Eisen announced that the next meeting would take 
place on November 4, 2015, at a location to be announced. She then adjourned the meeting at 8:45 pm. 

Respectfully submitted, 



J.R. Eppler, Secretary


